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	Action

	1.
a)

b)
c)


	WELCOME, THANK YOU AND INTRODUCTIONS      

Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning, (West meeting) and Alison Fiala, Head of Primary Improvement SIEY SCF (North East, Central and South meetings) welcomed those present to the meetings, extending a particular welcome to the new (or new in post) headteachers in each area, who are:
North-East 

William Aylett

Montgomery Juniors

Greg Bloss


Chase Lane Primary & Nursery (Co-Head)

Nigel Chapman

Ravenscroft Primary

Tracey Caffull

Frobisher Primary & Nursery (Co-Head)

Bogusia Holeszowska
St Clare’s Catholic Primary (prev Essex Head)             

Claire Holmes 

Monkwick Infants (Acting Head)

Neil Matthews

Heathlands CE Primary, West Bergholt (previous Essex Head)                                       

Tracy McKenzie-Bell
Prettygate Juniors (previous Essex Head)

Karen Mills


Langenhoe Primary

Jude Nash


Chase Lane Primary & Nursery (Co-Head)

Emily Simpson

Frobisher Primary & Nursery (Co-Head)

Ruth Slater
        

St Andrew’s CE Primary, Weeley (previous Essex Head)

Kay Wills


Two Village Primary (Acting Head)

West 

Gary Brown


Ashdon Primary

Gill Doyle


Henham and Ugley Primary & Nursery (Acting Head)

Lesley Lewis


Shelley Primary 

Julie Lorkins


Sheering CE Primary 

Jonathan Tye

Churchgate CE Primary (previous Essex Head)

Linda Wiskin     

Moreton CE Primary 

Central (Mid)

Karen de Pietro

Ridgewell CE Primary (Acting Head)

Louise Hourihan

Stock CE Primary (previous Essex head)

Helen Hutchings 

Highwood Primary
Cindy Lewis


Hatfield Peverel Infants

David Milligan

Tollesbury Primary

Claire Mills


Chancellor Park Primary

Melanie Vine


Earls Colne Primary (previous Essex head)

Pauline Ward

St Cedd’s Primary, Bradwell

Sandra Way


John Ray Infants

South 

Karen Gibbons

Blackmore Primary 

Roz Townsend

The Kingswood Junior School

Jan Vaughan 

Lubbins Park Primary (Executive head)

Chris Webster

Millhouse Juniors (Executive head)
Lisa Wright


North Crescent Primary

Thank you and farewell to those headteachers who leave their current post at the end of term:
North-East

Helen Craig


Holy Trinity, Eight Ash Green (moving to Downham Primary)

Sue Wilson


Holy Trinity, Eight Ash Green (moving to Downham Primary)

West

Patrick Draper

Bentfield Primary

Central (Mid)

Stephen Southgate

Downham Primary 

South

Carol Bright


St Nicholas CE Primary, Rayleigh

Dave Foxall


Woodham Ley Primary

Angela Humphrey

Greensted Juniors

Gy Rampersaud

Rochford Primary & Nursery

Issues and concerns raised by headteachers at the morning meetings

i) Downloading data for the 1.1 Target setting meeting with the School Improvement Partner (Central)
At the morning meeting a number of headteachers expressed their concern about the amount of preparation that they had been required to do for the target setting meeting with their SIP. There were concerns about the difficulty of accessing some of the data (for example, accessing the Fisher Family Trust site) and felt that this was an inefficient use of heads’ time.

It was AGREED that the following issues should be addressed with the LA Officers at the afternoon meeting:

· The excessive volume of paperwork;

· Accuracy of data;

· The importance of giving guidelines and support for accessing data;

· Abiding by the statutory and non-statutory requirements;

· Reducing the amount of information that is expected and how target tracker is used;

· Clarifying the LA’s position on the correlation of FSP data and Key Stage 1 data.

Alison responded to the various points that were raised by the Central Chair. She noted that SIEY (School Improvement and Early Years) has subsidised the introduction of the Schools Self-Evaluation Tracker (SSET) and the expectation is that this system should make life very much simpler for headteachers, enabling them to access all the data that they require from one source. However, she did acknowledge that, with the introduction of any new system there were likely to be some glitches, particularly bearing in mind how quickly the Target Tracker team had got the SSET up and running so that it was there for the start of the academic year. She noted that there was guidance on the disc that was sent to schools about SSET with the letter about Target Setting and the SIP’s autumn term visits, which should guide headteachers through the process of downloading data including FFTlive. 
Alison recognised that schools cannot be forced to share non-statutory information including targets about their pupils at the meeting with the SIP, but reminded headteachers that Ofsted expects to receive information about the progress of all children with an emphasis on different groups of children in schools and particularly those who are vulnerable. Many headteachers have actually reported that they appreciate the structure of the visit as it has helped them, and their leadership team, to focus on a wide range of data and information.

Alison AGREED to discuss the correlation (or lack of) between Foundation Stage Profile data and Key Stage 1 data on the tracking grids with Chris Smith (Target Tracker). It was also noted that the latest version of Target Tracker does not allow automatic changes in predictions to KS1 when teacher assessments are updated, and Alison AGREED to discuss this with CS.
ii) Nursery Funding (Central)
A headteacher of an infant school expressed her serious concerns about the proposed new arrangements for the funding of nursery schools and asked for final confirmation of the new scheme. Early indications of the outcome of the government review of the Free Entitlement to Nursery Education Formula state that the formula for all schools and all settings will in future be based on participation rather than places. There will be transitional arrangements over two years, agreed by the Schools Forum, so that by April 2012 all schools will have fully migrated to the new formula. Alison AGREED to ask Harriet Hill (Head of Early Years and Childcare) to contact the headteacher who had raised this issue, and will send further information to the EPHA Manager for publication on the EPHA website. 


	AF
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	2.
	UPDATE OF REVIEW OF CHILDREN’S TRUST ARRANGEMENTS AND SERVICE PROVISION IN ESSEX

Elaine Fulton, Head of Integrated Locality Commissioning (North East and South meeting)

Presentation by Lonica Vanclay, Locality Group Manager (West meeting)

Philippa Bull, Locality Group Manager (Central Meeting)

It was noted that it is a statutory requirement for every local authority to have a Children’s Trust Board. In Essex there is a broad consensus in favour of developing a Children’s Trust Board, Joint Commissioning Boards, and Local Children’s Trusts Boards. 

The main task of the review was to determine and establish a Children’s Trust arrangement that will be effective in a county as large and diverse as Essex. 
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How it will work

· The Children’s Trust Board is accountable for developing the Children and Young People’s Plan (CYPP) and delivering agreed priorities

· The Joint Commissioning Board is responsible for developing aligned and joint commissioning arrangements and for performance managing the Implementation Groups and Local Children’s Trust Boards

· Implementation Groups will be responsible for driving the overall strategy and delivery of ECM outcomes and cross-cutting themes

· Five Local Children’s Trust Boards will be accountable for developing local priorities and deployment of resources to deliver improved outcomes

Local Children’s Trust Boards (LCTB)
· Local enactment of Children Act 2004 and Apprenticeships, Skills, Children and Learning Bill (2009)

· Five local partnerships (based on the Primary Care Trust footprint) bringing together key agencies, some specified under Section 10 ‘duty to cooperate’

· Establish strong links with Local Strategic Partnerships, Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnerships etc

· Accountable for all outcomes for children and young people in their area
· Responsible for integration at all levels (planning, commissioning, processes, front-line delivery)

· Workshops underway in each of five Local Children’s Trust Board (LCTB) areas

· Good representation from key partners including LDGs 

· Exploring function, membership and supporting groups needed for each Board

· First LCTB meetings:

· West Essex – 12 November

· North East Essex – 18 November

· Mid Essex – 25 November

· South West Essex – 26 November

· South East Essex – 9 December

Membership of the LCTB will include

· Senior representation from:

· PCT and health service providers

· District councils – member and officer

· Police, Fire and Rescue, Probation Service

· Local Strategic Partnerships

· Voluntary sector 

· Job Centre Plus

· Essex County Council – elected member and officers

· Education providers:

· Covering Early Years and Childcare Area Partnership, primary phase, secondary phase, special schools, FE, Sixth Form, governors

· Working to rationalise and minimise membership where possible

The intention is that primary headteachers will be represented on each LCTB by a member of the EPHA Executive (e.g. the Area Chair or Vice-Chair) and by representatives from each (or a number of) Local Delivery Groups, possibly the Lead Link Headteacher. 

The headteachers discussed the pressures and accountability of these representatives. Elaine explained that each LCTB will establish a Partnership Agreement to determine issues such as accountability and liability and she agreed that she will consider the workload of headteachers who may sit on these boards. It is intended that the LCTB will meet twice a term.  
Current Service Provision review
· Service delivery through TASCCs reviewed

· Change recommended as TASCCs not effective due to:

· Resources spread too thinly

· Too many managers (29) managing small teams and therefore not cost effective

· Resources not targeted at areas of greatest need

· Resources not flexible enough to respond to needs in a timely manner

· Inconsistency in quality of services delivered

Recommendations:

· 29 TASCC teams to be replaced by a different operating model

· Based on quadrant management but with resources deployed locally

· Business design groups working on possible future model and developing transition plan

· Mapping out and clarifying needs assessment and referral processes

· Subject to Cabinet decision on 8 December

The existing TASCCs will continue to operate until 31 March 2010. It was confirmed that there will be a review of the existing accommodation used as TASCC bases. At all the meetings concerns were expressed about the loss of some of the most effective TASCCs which have provided an invaluable service to schools.  Headteachers were reassured that existing practitioners will continue to be employed by the Local Authority, but will be working within different teams. However, the aim is to retain what has been good about the current system whilst ensuring that it is improved for all. Headteachers stressed that they would appreciate information from the LA well in advance of any changes to service provision. 

Multi-Agency Allocation Groups (MAAGs):

· One per district (being piloted in Basildon Town and Colchester with roll out by March 2010)

· Children, young people and families with complex needs requiring more than one agency

· Weekly meetings to agree lead professional and multi-agency resources to meet needs identified by CAF

· Identifies gaps and feeds into LCTB needs assessment and commissioning

Schools’ access to services

· Single agency referral route maintained for School Improvement, SENCAN, Integrated Youth Service, CAMHS – single point of contact at quadrant level, needs captured by CAF

· Multi-agency referral to MAAG Manager, needs assessed by CAF

· Flag issues to four LCTB / Locality Commissioning Hub teams:

· Head of Locality Commissioning

· MAAG Manager

· Parenting Coordinator

· Extended Services Commissioner

· Children’s Trust Integrated Workforce Manager

· Business Support
	

	3.
	UPDATE ON THE INTRODUCTION OF PRIMARY BEHAVIOUR AND ATTENDANCE PARTNERSHIPS (BAPs).
Ralph Holloway, Principal Officer, Children’s Support Office

Ten primary Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships (BAPs) are currently being established following the consideration of bids submitted by schools during the summer term. LA Officers met with four primary headteachers (one from each Area in Essex) at the end of September and a total of £394,000 was allocated to the ten successful bids. This leaves £206,000 from the original budget of £600,000 and the LA is inviting new or revised bids to be made by clusters of schools. 

The successful bids clearly displayed the ability of the groups of schools to work in partnership towards shared goals. The successful applications used existing resources and other funding streams to achieve improved outcomes for identified cohorts of pupils based on evidenced needs.
A number of bids that were unsuccessful in the first round may require only some limited revision to meet the criteria. The following points should be considered (as positive):

· Sustainability - given the uncertainty about the longer term funding of these partnerships it is important that the bids are able to demonstrate that the project could be sustained beyond a short term injection of funding. A number of the successful bids would become self sustaining and relied primarily on starting up costs.

· Joined up funding streams - bids that sought funding to augment funding from other sources (e.g. LDG) in order to put in place a further reaching project.

· Use of existing resources - bids that drew in facilities/staff from the participating schools.

· Scope across behaviour and attendance.

· Involvement of agencies beyond the participating schools.

· Explicit links with the secondary BAPs.

· Links with the extended school and narrowing the gap agendas.

In addition, the LA wishes to encourage bids which include Children's Centres and support for pupils across all phases of education.
Secondary BAPs have been given a clear indication that they will need to work closely with partner primary schools. As an extension of this aim, it is clear that there are advantages to partnerships which provide support from pre-school right through to Key Stage 4. Children's Centres and Parent Support Advisers are uniquely placed to offer this support and also access those hard to reach families and children.

Other points to consider when making a new bid:

· A detailed explanation of additional costs required to establish a project; these will need to be well-thought out rather than an estimate.

· The number of schools in the partnership and the value for money of the proposal. A bid involving a small number of schools but requiring substantial funding is less likely to succeed than a bid with a larger number of schools.

· The employment of staff by individual schools. It is difficult to establish how schools would work in partnership if a bid is to employ a member of staff in individual member schools rather than staff working across a number of schools.

· Each partnership will be required to report on targets and outcomes to Children's Trust Boards from September 2010. There will also need to be terms of governance, a Service Level Agreement with any third party providers, and clear lines of accountability for the use of funding.

Ralph referred headteachers to the following additional documents, available on the EPHA website:

· The guidance provided for the first round of bidding;

· a Self Evaluation Framework for Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships (produced for secondary schools, but a useful guide to the expectations of partnerships).

· the bid form that should be completed.

New bids will need to be submitted to Ralph Holloway by the end of November. It is anticipated that successful bids in the second round will be established from the beginning of the Spring term. Further advice and guidance is available from:

adrian.bullock@essex.gov.uk
julie.keating@essex.gov.uk
ralph.holloway@essex.gov.uk
Ralph Holloway, Team Manager, Children's Support Service

01245 436281


	

	4.
	THE 2012 OLYMPICS: CARRYING THE FLAME – CURRICULUM OPPORTUNITIES

Dominic Collins, Partnerships Manager, 2012 Legacy and Strategic Sport (North East, West and South meetings)

Brian Shaw and Rob Anderson SIEY PE, Essex Carrying the Flame (Central meeting)

An Essex Legacy from the 2012 Olympic Games and Paralympic Games
The Scale of the 2012 Games
· 17,000 Olympian and Paralympian Athletes
· 6,000 Coaches / Officials
· 5,000 Olympics Officials
· 2,500 Paralympics Officials
· 22,000 Journalists (more journalists than athletes – and that’s only the accredited ones!)
· 120,000 Staff
· 9.7 million tickets
The mountain biking event is coming to Essex at Hadleigh Castle. 
The canoeing is coming to Hertfordshire (but the car park is in Essex!)
The Essex Legacy

1. Increasing Physical Activity and Sports Participation

2. Delivering a Successful Cultural Olympiad

3. Maximising the Economic Impact of the 2012 Games in Essex

4. Pre Games Training Camps: leveraging Essex’s existing infrastructure

5. Learning and Development

6. Supporting Volunteers

What are the games about? “To reach young people all around the world, to connect them with the inspirational power of the Games”

The Olympic and Paralympic values are:

Olympic 


Paralympic 
Friendship


Courage

Excellence


Determination

Respect


Equality





Inspiration
Schools are using these values as a basis for assemblies and PSHE sessions. 

What is our opportunity?

· To use education to maximise children’s and young people’s awareness and engagement with the Games

· To use the 2012 programme in its widest sense to inspire

· To light a spark and encourage a change that can help Children and Young People to fulfil their potential

How can you engage? Register with Get Set

· Official London 2012 education programme

· Aimed at 3-19 year olds and set out for key stages
· Learn about the Olympic and Paralympic values and the London 2012 Games

· Range of flexible resources

· Regular newsletter and 2012 competitions

Find out what else is going on across the UK

·  Case studies of other schools

·  Opportunity to blog what you are doing and show off!!

London 2012 supports:
Community Cohesion
Internationalism

Citizenship


Practical learning

Sport and PE


Enterprise

Culture and creativity
Healthy and active lifestyles

Sustainability and regeneration

Things you can get ready for…

· 1,000 days to go until the 2012 Paralympic Games 3 December 2009 – resources and film

· Link your school across the globe to another school FREE, with support AND FUNDING 
           www.globalgateway.org/2012 

· National School Sports Week 28 June – 2 July 2010 www.schoolsportweek.org 

· Small Change4life initiative – contact Kelly Harman on 01268 768646

Your help
1. Register for Get Set www.london2012.com/getset 
2. Tell the Essex team who your 2012 link staff member is  london2012@essex.gov.uk 
3. Let the Essex Team know what you are doing and celebrate the amazing things that are happening in Essex schools.
Contact

Dominic Collins
dominic.collins@essex.gov.uk 
01245 431 490
www.essex.gov.uk/london2012
	

	5.


	UPDATE ON THE ECC IMPROVEMENT NOTICE:

SAFEGUARDING, VIRTUAL SCHOOL AND PEPS, ATTENDANCE OF LOOKED AFTER CHILDREN, EXTENDED SERVICES

Presentation led by 

Debbie Holmes, ECC Lead on Narrowing the Gap (East, Central and South meetings)

Cathyrn Adams, ECC Narrowing the Gap (West meeting)

Headteachers were reminded that, one year ago, Essex was judged to be inadequate in respect of safeguarding children and young people. A significant part of that judgement was due to the lack of social workers, and a great deal of work has been done since to recruit, train, support and retain social workers. Additional social work teams have been established, including two teams provided by SERCO. However, there are still a significant number of unallocated cases in the system.
This term the LA received a no-notice safeguarding monitoring visit from Ofsted. The inspectors focused particularly on child protection teams and looked at specific case work. The outcomes of the inspections indicate that there have been significant improvements over the year, but that there is still plenty of work to be done. 

The Virtual School for looked after children, is currently under review. The role of the Virtual School is to:
· Raise the profile of education with Social Care Professionals

· Raise the profile of children looked after within schools

· Narrow the gap in educational outcomes between looked after children and their peers

· Improve the attendance of looked after children. 
The Virtual School can be contacted on 01245 434957
The role of the Designated Teacher for Looked After Children

Since the beginning of the autumn term there has been a statutory requirement in all schools (whether or not they have a LAC on roll) to appoint a Designated Teacher for Looked After Children. This member of staff will be required to:

· Be of appropriate seniority to ensure looked after children can be prioritised for suitable provision
· Undertake statutory training to support their understanding of looked after children
· Monitor the progression of looked after children in school and liaise with colleagues to identify support as appropriate

· Liaise with outside agencies, carer, social worker and the Virtual School

· Ensure the education content of the PEP is appropriate and being acted upon

· Ensure that looked after children are included in extra curricular activities, clubs and trips
Personal Education Plans (PEPs)

These should be completed every six months and are initiated by the Social Worker. The first PEP must be completed within 20 days of a child becoming looked after In Essex around 73.14 % of Looked After Children currently have a completed PEP.
· PEP administration personnel (currently Sabrina Stanley) will remind the social worker, school and carer at least one month in advance

· The social worker is responsible for organising the meeting

· The Designated Teacher or classteacher should provide information on education and set suitable six month targets in consultation with the social worker, carer and child (where appropriate)
· PEA (Personal Educational Allowance) applications should be evidenced in the PEP

It was stressed that the Personal Educational Allowance (PEA) should be discussed and agreed by the social worker and carer in partnership with the school. The PEA funding is held and distributed by the Corporate Parenting Service. A copy of the completed PEP with the PEA request is sent to Corporate Parenting Service and the Head of Virtual School considers the PEA request. The Individual Educational Plan does not replace the PEP, though it may be submitted with the PEP to give additional information. 
Funding for Looked After Children

· £410 per term dowry to school –schools must apply for the funding each term.

· £500 Personal Education Allowance (from January 2010 this allowance will go directly to the foster carer)
· Funding Bids for additional, short term support

· 1 : 1 tuition for LAC in Years 10 & 11 and in primary schools (for appropriate looked after children, in addition to the 1:1 tuition funding allocated to schools in the autumn term)

· Corporate Parenting Service LAA Funding for Laptops for yr 6 term before they leave Junior schools. 
The attendance of Looked After Children remains a concern, particularly in the secondary phase. Debbie AGREED to send a breakdown of the primary/secondary absence figures to the EPHA Manager for publication on the EPHA website. There are around 1300 Looked After Children in Essex, (which includes Essex children under the care of ECC, non-Essex children in the care of other LAs and educated in Essex and Essex children in care educated in other local authorities), about 850 of whom are of school age. The attendance target for LAC for Essex is 6.4% absence, but the current percentage is 8.59%, worse than last year. Debbie Holmes confirmed that ECC has a responsibility for all LAC in its schools, whether or not they are in care in Essex. 
Essex schools have made excellent progress in respect of extended services. Debbie reported that Essex is now the fastest improving county, and 92% of schools are currently meeting the full core offer. The aim is to achieve 95% of full core offer schools by December 2009 and 100% by April 2010. 

48 schools in total are not yet meeting the full core offer – 45 of which are primary schools – and the main element missing is childcare. Debbie AGREED to send a breakdown of the data about which schools are offering what to the EPHA Manager, for publication on the EPHA website. 
Extended services funding is now being distributed directly to Local Delivery Groups and they are required to establish a Service Level Agreement in relation to the expenditure of the funds, and report on the impact of the use of extended services money. The funding should be prioritised to:

· Ensure that all schools meet the full core offer of extended services provision;

· Support Looked After Children and Young Carers (there are around 700 young carers identified in Essex, but it is anticipated that there are likely to be around 4,900);

· Support youth offenders;

· Support children who are in families entitled to receive free school meals.

Local Delivery Groups who successfully show the positive impact of their expenditure will receive enhanced funding.  
	DH

DH



	6.
	PRIMARY PERFORMANCE DATE INCLUDING DATA ON VULNERABLE CHILDREN

Alison Fiala, Head of Primary Improvement 
Alison circulated data about the performance of vulnerable groups in Essex for 2006/07/08 and 09. The data included an analysis of attainment in different key stages across Essex and the four areas. In addition, there was detailed analysis of 2009 data on vulnerable groups, for each key stage and including summary comments on different vulnerable groups including girls, boys, pupils from ethnic minorities, pupils with special educational needs, pupils eligible for free school meals, for looked after children and the lowest 20%.

This data will be available on the school’s self evaluation tracker (SSET) from December 09. 

	

	7.

a)

b)

c)

d)

e)


	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Teaching Awards

Olive Newland, Head of Traded Services (West meeting)

Identifying and celebrating excellence in education

Every year, all 29,000 schools across England, Wales and Northern Ireland are invited to nominate their most outstanding school governors, headteachers, teachers and teaching assistants. Anyone, parents, pupils, colleagues, governors, can make a nomination online at www.teachingawards.com. Nominations must then be endorsed by a member of the senior management team to proceed to the next stage, and Olive stressed that it is essential that nominations are completed in full and relate to the success criteria. 
Nominations are assessed by members of a local judging panel against a set of criteria. Olive noted that she has been proud to be a member of the East of England panel in recent years and feels that there is always a hugely positive impact on a person who is nominated (and their school) whether or not they win an award. .

Each finalist is visited in their school by two or more awards panel members. Finalists who move on to the next stage of the process will receive an invitation to their local awards ceremony and seminar in June. Every Teaching Award winner is then invited to attend a Teaching Awards fellows' weekend, part of which includes the UK ceremony which is televised by the BBC as a showcase of excellence in education. 
Making a nomination is a fantastic way to give teachers, school governors and schools the recognition they deserve. More information and the nomination form is available at:
http://www.teachingawards.com/
Creative Partnerships (South meeting)

Managed by the Royal Opera House since October 2008, Creative Partnerships in the Thames Gateway is working with over 100 schools across the region to deliver innovative, long-term partnerships between schools and creative professionals. The Creative Partnerships programme helps schools look at different ways of growing creativity and delivering the curriculum through creative teaching and learning techniques, working across subject and year groups and encouraging parents to get involved. 

It brings in people such as film makers, dancers, graphic designers and sculptors, writers, actors, gardeners, painters, poets and photographers to inspire and work with staff, governors, parents and children. Royal Opera House Creative Partnerships is now working with more than 100 artists in 110 schools across Essex and Hertfordshire, developing the skills of our future creative individuals. New and exciting opportunities for schools are being discovered as a result of the incorporation of the programme into the work of the Royal Opera House education department.

Creative Partnerships (ROH) is currently offering the Enquiry Schools programme

The Enquiry Schools programme works with schools over a period of one year, to explore how creative teaching and learning can enhance their practice. Enquiry Schools decide on a specific focus for their programme in relation to the broader needs of the school.
Successful projects involve a broad range of creative professionals from a variety of backgrounds and disciplines including: scientists, architects, designers, engineers, marketing experts, cooks, gardeners and artists. This mix of professionals means that projects can be designed to appeal to a broad range of interests and learning styles.

Funding

Creative Partnerships will fund 75% of the programme, currently around £3,000 for an enquiry school. The school will be expected to provide the remaining 25%, around £1,000.
Process

January 2010   Schools register their interest

March               Creative Partnership Schools conference 

April                  Change needs identified with school

May                  School application

September       Project planning

December        Evaluation tools designed and agreed

January – March 2011  Interventions and evaluations

March – April    Completion of programme

Jo confirmed that Creative Partnerships provide a team of freelance Creative Agents, but these specialists may be able to work in partnership with creative practitioners who are already working in schools.

For more information 

rohcp@roh.org.uk
www.roh.org.uk/
http://www.creative-partnerships.com/area-delivery-organisations/royal-opera-house/
Disadvantaged Subsidy Grant

The government is to provide subsidy funding as part of a long standing commitment to narrow the gap in attainment and well-being of children and young people. This funding will help subsidise access to Extended Services activities for disadvantaged children, young people and children in care who, through their economic circumstances, might otherwise be unable to participate.

Funding nationally will be as follows:

£40m

2009/2010
Beginning the national rollout

£217m
2010/2011
All schools in all Local Authorities 

In March 2009 each LA received around £250,000 to set up pathfinder projects, directed at clusters of schools that have a high level of disadvantaged children. A working group was established by the Essex Extended Schools Strategy Group to identify the pathfinders and they agreed to support four LDGs as pathfinders: Braintree South & West, Castle Point (Benfleet), Colchester East & South, and Maldon. 

£660,000 will be available to Essex to support all schools, to be spent by August 2010, the funding to go directly into the school’s budget. The distribution of funding will be based on the number of children eligible for free school meals in the school.  At the Central meeting, Jan Myers, headteacher at Wentworth Primary in Maldon, said that she would be happy to run a workshop at a future meeting to share her positive experiences of being part of the pilot for this scheme.  

Responding to emergencies – update of LA contact

Alison Fiala noted that Sarah Stillwell is in the process of updating the Emergency Planning guidance from the Local Authority, in particular ensuring that contact numbers for emergency and media support are up to date. She noted that the LA would also like to update their list of emergency contact numbers for headteachers, so that officers can alert heads if a crisis has occurred out of hours that would impact on their schools.
Funding to support Gifted and Talented development in Local Delivery Groups

Alison confirmed that each Local Delivery Group has the opportunity to apply for £2,000 to support the work that they are doing for Gifted and Talented Children.

For more information contact Louisa Sliwa at louisa.sliwa@essex.gov.uk 

	

	8.


	DATES AND TIMES OF FUTURE MEETINGS   

Area Heads Meetings 

Spring term 2010

CENTRAL 

Tuesday 2 March                 Chelmsford City Football Club

WEST 

Wednesday 3 March            North Weald Golf Club
NORTH EAST  
Wednesday 17 March          Colchester United Football Club
SOUTH   

Tuesday 23 March               The Belvedere

Summer term 2010

CENTRAL 

Tuesday 15 June                  Chelmsford City Football Club

WEST 

Wednesday 16 June             North Weald Golf Club
SOUTH   

Monday 21 June                   The Belvedere 

NORTH EAST  
Wednesday 23 June             Colchester United Football Club 
EPHA Headteachers’ Conference

Friday 12 March 2010            


   Stock Brook Country Club
	        


EPHA Deputy and Assistant Headteachers’ Conference        

Friday 8 October 2010
      


Stansted Hilton hotel

Pam Langmead       

EPHA Manager
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